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Congregational Links
UUAA.org | Calendar of Events | Social Justice at UUAA | Make a Pledge |
Find Us on Facebook

RECENT SUNDAY SERVICE ARCHIVE & POSTINGS:  To listen/re-listen to a
recent Sunday service, please feel free to access our audio archive.

Other Links of Interest
UUA.org | MidAmericaUUA.org | Side with Love  

 Weaving Worship

March | Liberation

March's themes were crafted by the UUAA Worship Team, with creative input
from the people of our community (through the monthly order of service insert
available each month). Special thanks to Sara, Lorelle, Victor, John, Ronda,
Vilma, Els, Ethel, Jim, and Catherine. Your voices make a difference in our
community's spiritual growth. 

March 1 | 9:30am & 11:30am
Like Everybody's Watching 
Annual YRUU (Young Religious Unitarian Universalists) Service
In the age of information, how can we know what information should be shared

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW268NBcSDbZ4zpypc5jOJ7jdR1ATz4BDAEWVEfqh9LICmQKsc0UJoVhzrYaMd_8oVrKqw8AlDUw98l5y5Wa5eCIzMQDSxNLIdz3JfoJ5k8ftqo&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26-yLPPz0nZ6o_ODZdIvKj7dSKSGqphQEFeaOpF3VLxsF59yCNXbHUlewouhwqlQyjX_3GsZm0M_yfuT8X32VM1Ewno60NIddVXlkZlaLZ0or2vmAJAeDrK0wf-xbzVzJqSnVeMlgZALr-mE7-gm88r-CeRQYEW_V0Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26yWKgC_kPXPa0vNQWYIP7RDtUEItpntUjoXnRXScTSmpUhVxSsc-AD1aMHfNeHCy6hciXGsxO0JKHeY8trau8IbSZmbfyOTPsVs0uOpCNWioYOJBsIyZhHOqJZY1l3Duhw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26zzB8HQydLKgJ7NxmBSGCV_KeJiJHt3sfxH_tmQsdqKj3DXoCr0poOLmA9SKCO0XJH698gMl6ZfFI5uUy2M1ESqiuBhTE6tP4lljPgF6w-v4F-Yjl8r8OeVcb1xXKa2A6KYu8nthzX6X_rG2wQEffwSVyBiyYAWKn_Xz5McWPHfOBGa3Lc6GHoNE9CHJBceKXA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW269UEmKNOIqmDrZIMNLULv8ADBJRyZtAXpdVe5sVgbe7fDeM8XHHRKwSvNFdsIavskClI6wOOKn97v0-Q6zlmXmdwolGlzkS-9pXMysqHxFC349wFG1rj5pwnSakxIaK_Sg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW2644dIBXlGCV0BBTRXXeLgXRumxOIaNob9kKCt90Y9LKvg_X27r-TSoCppjttxerv5sbkPDgT6w3C41zf7UmQjiD69MJ5vzg7tNUj5zteSbUr0hJtXg12MS7MG4PClxcq0kArb9aVBKgJuxa4HaEvkBnsEKrfkYPQoxt1TSYoxqBUe7AtoLIic5dH2ngYfY-1uCqVyed7i5Rr8wUlm9mLd_w=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26xqheX3k68OVdkTGT-k_jDy4abGJT71USzFJGj6Pc46zSin3sU17Nyu2oPZ5wkqq6s1daOqOK1XJfLkM49M5RpPoJ8s7ZiCrd2v5ujXMobBD&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26-yLPPz0nZ6ovjScK_ncLiTY6BBkJp_QHKNKvjSxro6V8J7_XZyfHezpCPD6xGoFR7zMcedkcPOivTGr_MAhSa28xMLewnDg7A8o2u5tN5BoHB6JYQPr62oGEAFCJCvK9Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26yWKgC_kPXPaRum6oK8D0aOBLxHb3dKCe4h6mof9P6gkoQPGDqeoadsmKRJExxEmEsuDkesP2UQkY41qZ8mMjXh6iF4-lqqEt_O5Pt3rhj9XfO-KRqI77v-uguR7mnix_Jpe6AR7BC2I&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW268NBcSDbZ4zpypc5jOJ7jdR1ATz4BDAEWVEfqh9LICmQKsc0UJoVhzrYaMd_8oVrKqw8AlDUw98l5y5Wa5eCIzMQDSxNLIdz3JfoJ5k8ftqo&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW268NBcSDbZ4zpypc5jOJ7jdR1ATz4BDAEWVEfqh9LICmQKsc0UJoVhzrYaMd_8oVrKqw8AlDUw98l5y5Wa5eCIzMQDSxNLIdz3JfoJ5k8ftqo&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW268NBcSDbZ4zpypc5jOJ7jdR1ATz4BDAEWVEfqh9LICmQKsc0UJoVhzrYaMd_8oVrKqw8AlDUw98l5y5Wa5eCIzMQDSxNLIdz3JfoJ5k8ftqo&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW268NBcSDbZ4zpypc5jOJ7jdR1ATz4BDAEWVEfqh9LICmQKsc0UJoVhzrYaMd_8oVrKqw8AlDUw98l5y5Wa5eCIzMQDSxNLIdz3JfoJ5k8ftqo&c=&ch=


or kept private? Can we even control what part of our lives are public anymore?
Can taking control of our privacy contribute to our collective liberation?
Join our high school YRUU students as they share their wisdom on privacy in
the age of social media.

March 8 | 9:30am & 11:30am
I need you to survive. I need you to survive.
Individual and collective liberation require different things of us. 

NOTE: Today is daylight savings. Set your clock forward an hour before going
to bed on Saturday night! 

March 15 |  9:30am & 11:30am 
Singing for Life 
with special guest Melanie DeMore
A morning with internationally acclaimed song leader, song writer, and activist
Melanie DeMore

the BIG sing vi | 4:00pm
The annual singing festival led by 150 voices from within the community and
beyond, Dr. Glen Thomas Rideout, and special guest Melanie DeMore

March 22 | 9:30am & 11:30am
Liberating Pleasure  
Holistic liberation and responsibility

March 29 | 9:30am & 11:30am
The Cost of Being Free
Implications of my liberation on yours

    
Peace, 

Dr. Glen Thomas Rideout, Director of Worship and Music,
for our community's Worship and Music Team members:
 
Allison Halerz, Pianist-in-Residence
Rev. Cassandra Hartley, Assistant Minister for
Spiritual Growth & Development
Rev. Lindasusan V. Ulrich, Assistant Minister for Operations
Rev. Manish Mishra-Marzetti, Senior Minister
theresa rohlck, M. Div.   

                                                                                  

For Your Calendar

  Diaper Drive * All of March

Take part in the March Diaper Drive to benefit families in need in Washtenaw
County. Look for the collection box in the main entry area in front of the office.
Diapers from preemie up to size 6 and wipes are needed. This drive is
sponsored by UUAA Challenging Racism Group to benefit Washtenaw County



Health Dept./Children's Special Health Services & Maternal Infant Health
Program.
 
Questions? Contact Kathy McLean at jdkamclean@comcast.net.

 An Indigenous Peoples' History of the United States * Sunday, March 1

Challenging Racism Group is offering an opportunity to
discuss the book An Indigenous Peoples' History of the
United States by Roxanne Dunbar-Ortiz. There are
copies in the UUAA office to borrow.
 
This important book is being read across the country by
members of many congregations. Join us from 1:00pm to
3:00pm in the Jackson Chapel as we explore the
colonization of Indigenous lands, expansion of the US at
the expense of Indigenous people,  Indigenous resistance
to colonization, and current work to assert sovereignty.
 
What are responsive actions our Unitarian Universalist

faith requires of us?
These discussions lay a foundation for work that will be undertaken at General
Assembly (the international gathering of UUs) in Providence, RI, June 24-28.

Questions? Contact Kathy McLean at jdkamclean@comcast.net.

 Memory Loss Caregiver Support Group * Wednesday, March 4

The Memory Loss Caregiver Support Group, sponsored by the
UUAA Pastoral Care Team in partnership with the Alzheimer's
Association, meets regularly the first Wednesday of each month
from 3:00pm to 4:30pm in the David Room. It is a drop-in group,
open to both members of the congregation and the larger
community. We encourage congregants who may know a person

giving care to someone with memory loss, to let them know that they are
welcome to join this support group.  
 
A support group offers caregivers, family members, and friends of people with
memory loss the opportunity to ask questions, share stories, give and receive
comfort, and gain practical knowledge. A confidential, positive setting for sharing
experiences is known to be an important factor in how well one copes with
caregiver stress. Questions? Contact Joan Burleigh at joburleigh@aol.com,
Sandy Kunkle at sandykunkle@gmail.com, or Meredith Ley
at meredithl888@gmail.com.  

 Restorative Justice | Osher Lifelong Learning Institute * Starting March
4

mailto:jdkamclean@comcast.net
mailto:jdkamclean@comcast.net
mailto:joburleigh@aol.com
mailto:sandykunkle@gmail.com
mailto:meredithl888@gmail.com


Please join Carolyn Madden and Kathie Gourlay for a three-week course: 

How Criminal Justice Authorities Foster Mass Incarceration and How They
Can End It

March 4, 11, and 18 from 10:00am to noon at UUAA, room TBA
Fee: $20

During these three weeks, we will examine the role of criminal justice authorities
such as prosecutors, judges, and the courts. Please register with OLLI at
www.olli-umich.org, or join us on the first day of classes. 

Questions? Contact Carolyn Madden at cgmadden@gmail.com. 

  Humanist Group * Mondays and/or Thursdays, March 5, 9, 19, 23

Are You a Humanist?      
 
Do you believe that we must decide for ourselves what the
meaning of our lives is? Do you believe that humans, rather than
a supreme being, define morality and ethics? Do you believe that
God is created in humans' image? If you answer yes to any of

these questions, or if you are unsure of the answers, then consider joining this
group that is searching for answers to these questions.

Humanism has a long history in our congregation. A lively group of humanists
has been meeting here for about 20 years. The current group of about 20
members gathers to discuss topics relating to humanist philosophy, theology,
morals, ethics, reasoning, science, and more.
 
The Monday Evening Humanists discuss the same issues, with some of the
same participants, and sometimes with the same discussion leaders as the
Thursday Afternoon Humanists. The topics will be just as varied and lively.
 
All are welcome at either or both of these meetings.
 
Thursdays, March 5 and 19 from 2:00pm to 4:00pm
Mondays, March 9 and 23 from 7:00pm to 8:30pm

Currently 90 people are subscribed to our email list, receiving interesting articles
and commentary, as well as notices about upcoming meetings. Contact Hal to
subscribe to our list.

For more information about the Monday group, contact Hal Breidenbach at  
hal@breidenbach.net. 

For more information about the Thursday group, contact Bruce Gibb
at blgibb@aol.com.
 

 Friday Fun Night * Friday, March 6

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW263QKJlFKqM44Sy77eGDnPeo7se0puahssFCEAyKH25pKZXwZmlAMYXG7lljepW4WAN0XsW7Wxtgs7ND75wGWKoh_DAqBjrhc-zO2F8csfWXdrMkjqb75myE=&c=&ch=
mailto:cgmadden@gmail.com
mailto:hal@breidenbach.net
mailto:blgibb@aol.com


 Women's Retreat Workshop Proposal Deadline * Saturday, March 7

The UUAA Womyn's Retreat is a collaborative effort of wonderful volunteers.
The committee is now calling for the next wave of volunteers - potential
workshop presenters - to submit proposals for 90-minute workshops that fit
within the theme "Self Compassion: Discovering Joy." This year's Womyn's
Retreat will be held October 2-4, 2020.  All proposals will be reviewed by the full
committee. Submitting a proposal does not guarantee that your session will be
selected. Send your proposal(s) of approximately 300 words by March 7 to
Retreat Co-Chair Michele Zmich at zmich@umich.edu.
 

mailto:zmich@umich.edu


  BIGsing* Saturday & Sunday, March 14 & 15

Have you wanted to join a choir but cannot make the long-term time
commitment? Lend your voice to this one-weekend choir. Join us for the annual
BIGsing.

Gather for the BIGsing Rehearsal all day Saturday, March 14 and perform in
a concert the next day! If you would like to participate as a singer, register now
at https://forms.gle/JtPcJjRXPovcu7C88. Registration will be capped at 150
singers. 

The BIGsing concert is on Sunday, March 15 at 4:00pm in the Sanctuary. 

Our special guest this year is singer, songwriter, vocal activist MelanieDeMore:
http://www.melaniedemore.com/bio/. 

Questions? Contact theresa rohlck at bigsing@uuaa.org.

  Mothers and Others * Saturdays, March 14 & 28

Mothers and Others | A Group for Caregivers of Young Children

Join our group for caregivers of young children for
fellowship, support, and friendship! Mothers, fathers,
grandparents, foster parents, and others are all welcome to
join! We typically meet for playgroups in the UUAA nursery
on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of the month at 10:15am. For

details, join our email list by emailing Charlene Mangi
at Charlene.Mangi@gmail.com.

  Equal Exchange Talk * Thursday, March 19

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26xZWkajv5yccvaF-kHadDYRgEP9lJZ3pZak1EQWMMNHqqSQ0JhfNfMIsRuQqKwZ2CEv1TG54DZne7NfQ0VAI9I8EXyv4Dw49tCUkVChzuhnKN4W0N584MGRXD3RFiZbJkhMnqXJcjdn2kp8ljPiEyJK_p9xxDe3NBEK_yBfIIK6DNSc7ieCBxikoRmRvMkv6OoXk-gXHtFnfjc85MrRhtu3N0YAvWPBweBp3hqD4ZlyB&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26xZWkajv5yccgJlqJ8km5PpgFe3AuxfhC1IFe9U_qCiScxaNt2vAgUqj5z7YkO1o6Scm47ev7mrMze40cTEEsjq28q9WJaP3iww2ZNVx7lIwy8Fm_ATWpw_2iRPRpkPP40O57JeLp8Ya&c=&ch=
mailto:BIGsing@uuaa.org
mailto:charlene.mangi@gmail.com


Equal Exchange (EE) in Conversation 
6:00pm-7:30pm in the Social Hall

"In the wider food system, corporations control everything from seeds to supply
and prices. For 33 years, Equal Exchange has been working to build alternative
models that challenge the status quo..." Join EE's worker-owners to discuss our
community's stake in our food supply. Coffee, tea, and snacks will be served.

Co-hosted by the Mindful Eating Team and the UUSC Coffee Project

RSVP to Bethany at bkmcginnis@equalexchange.coop or 508-427-4217

  UUAA Annual Auction "Evening in Paris" * Saturday, March 21

"Evening in Paris"
Annual Auction

Bonjour!

We hope to be saying "Bonjour" to you again right here at UUAA on March 21
from 4:00pm to 7:00pm for the congregation's annual auction with a theme of
"An Evening in Paris." March 21 is, appropriately enough, National French Bread
Day.

We will be selling tickets and recruiting volunteers in the Social Hall at our table
during Sunday Social Hour until March 15. This year, young adults (21-39)
attend at a reduced ticket price of only $20! The standard tickets are $35, and if
you would like to support our young adults in attending, purchase a "Gold" ticket
for $50. Your admission includes heavy hors d'oeuvres from Movable Feast, a
drink ticket, and entertainment. Childcare is also available at no cost!

What will there be to bid on? We're just getting started with donations, but one
we expect to be a big hit is our own Dr. Glen Thomas Rideout performing at a

mailto:bkmcginnis@equalexchange.coop


generous congregant's lovely home overlooking the Huron River. That will be
formidable!

In addition to musicians playing throughout the UUAA building this year, we will
have DJ Scott Bell of Primetime Entertainment. So bring your dancing shoes
(and of course your beret). The live auction will once again be emceed by our
own Beth and Bob Hospadaruk. Finally, we plan once again to have a photo
booth. Ooo là là!

If you'd like more information, check out uuaa.org/auction (which includes a link
to buy tickets), our Facebook page, or email us at auction@uuaa.org. If you'd
like to volunteer sign up online at  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D44ADA922A2FF2-2020 or see us at
our Social Hour table. 

Merci beaucoup!

 

  Membership Signing * Sunday, March 22

If you have completed the Introduction to Our
Faith workshop, you are eligible to join the First
Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Ann Arbor
(UUAA) as a member. 

We will have our next membership signing
Sunday, March 22 at 10:50am (between services)
in the Sanctuary. At this gathering, you will sign
the membership book that has the rosters and

signatures of UUAA members dating back to 1867. It is quite a meaningful
symbol of UUAA history and your part in it. If you would like to be included in
this signing, please contact the Welcome Ministries Coordinator Hannah
Hotchkiss at Hannah@uuaa.org. 

At  or before the time of signing, Hannah will need the completed enrollment
forms found in the Membership Enrollment Packet that was handed out in your
Intro to Our Faith class. Included in that packet are the following forms:

Enrollment Form
Pledge Form for 2020: If you have already filled out a Pledge Form for
2020, please note that on the top of your Enrollment Form. Please know
that finances should never be a obstacle to joining. There is a waiver box
on the form.
Interest and Talents Survey
Personal Bio Form - 90 words or fewer
Photo Release Form

If you no longer have your Membership Enrollment Packet, we will  make
packets available during Social Hour in the Newcomer Welcome Room, or the
forms can be emailed to you. 

If the March 22 signing does not work for your schedule, let Hannah know and

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW261bNnr66wcLlcXzuTx-O_qrwtX19T_dJ_W7_eBO5J9YLNLqn8WAwl3Mb75VjwoifqzlGgw-1efZm9dNXG66pPHYei6XM9Wk3lkJ7TyWLTppNWxeFRLyEhgA=&c=&ch=
mailto:auction@uuaa.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW261LVh7EN17VVFAKd_DB5JREYeC5URjj4LOZlh8cnCURowSj9k6pe0m-ICttO9lyKWbfpYTGpQiURj0uAx36-5yTgbH2uKR7lweeJ1BUmGUKwEbAC8E2ZEeCEQ7WAZa7AwuR3LW2OA8pCVPkvb94cdpc5GmJFVNjicw==&c=&ch=
mailto:hannah@uuaa.org


she can put you on a contact list to be alerted of future signings. 

Questions? Contact Hannah Hotchkiss at Hannah@uuaa.org. 
 

On the Horizon

  Senior Luncheon * Wednesday, April 22

Accessibility and Inclusion Ministry (AIM) is hosting a luncheon for seniors on
Wednesday, April 22 at 11:30am in the Social Hall. We hope you can join us for
socializing and lunch. 

Immediately following, at 1:00pm, there will be a presentation in Fahs Chapel by
Jim Mangi, "Becoming a Dementia-Friendly Community."

This presentation is co-sponsored by the Memory Support Team at UUAA. We
hope you can attend. There is no need for a reservation, but you can help us
plan by signing up in the Social Hall at the Involvement Table, or email
Barbaraoliverhall@gmail.com.

 Becoming a Dementia-Friendly Community * Wednesday, April 22

On Wednesday, April 22, 2020 the Memory Loss Caregiver Support Group,
Pastoral Care, and Accessibility and Inclusion Ministry (AIM) are co-sponsoring
a workshop, Becoming a Dementia-Friendly Community, from 1:00pm to
2:30pm, in the Fahs Chapel. This program will be presented by James Mangi, a
long-time dementia/Alzheimer's advocate.
 
This workshop will follow the Senior Luncheon, to which all are invited. We also
invite other UU folks to learn about this work and help us create a dementia-
friendly faith community. If you have any questions, you may contact Joan
at joburleigh@aol.com, Sandy at sandykunkle@gmail.com, or Meredith
at meredithl888@gmail.com.

 Introduction to Our Faith * Saturday, April 25

Join us on Saturday, April 25 from 10:00am-2:30pm for an
introduction to Unitarian Universalism for newcomers as well
as long-time congregants. This class is a prerequisite for
congregants ready to sign the membership book. 

Learn about UU history, how to get involved, finding your
calling, and the rights and responsibilities of membership.

Register online or fill out a paper registration form found on the Involvement
Table or in the Newcomer Welcome Room during Social Hour. The registration
deadline is Sunday, April 19.  If you are in need of childcare for this event, we

mailto:hannah@uuaa.org
mailto:barbaraoliverhall@gmail.com
mailto:joburleigh@aol.com
mailto:sandykunkle@gmail.com
mailto:meredithl888@gmail.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW261LVh7EN17VVAAWU0NLTHqSk_WkrOmVsXTAa9zfxiSFYf0iFW2M8LKXJljOoFVttDeNFAYAc5eVPXztASV1IlTqaDDO2SQhYkLNE7QiN3dbnbsfa90yAGL5hglAqjo8I3p2RWOPawTz_z4SKTka1f1ib5-QYUjgWpsylkSzg7Oc4KMHWTvn72AnO2wpDGV4_Mpc_IRwRMCv5GVaX-P9C-ymipqWwg0so6NEbzAsadV-R&c=&ch=


ask that you register by Sunday, April 12. Questions? Email hannah@uuaa.org.
 

News and Announcements 

 Alpha House 

UUAA's Alpha House Host Week is April 13-19

Alpha House is a shelter for families temporarily experiencing homelessness in
Washtenaw County.

UUAA needs 90 volunteers to shop, provide food, serve meals, supervise
children's activities, and make reminder calls for our next host week. Up to $400
is needed to cover supplies. An online volunteer signup can be found at
https://tinyurl.com/AH0413, or you can sign up at the Alpha House Table during 
Sunday Social Hours March 22 through April 12. For questions about how you
can help, contact AlphaHouse@uuaa.org.

In Gratitude
A great big "Thank You" to the many people who donated meals, money, and/or
time to the February 3-9 host week. It was a fun and challenging week as we
met new Alpha House staff members, and one of the resident families had the
flu. It all worked out, and the meals were served as planned. Without your help,
Alpha House would not be able to do all it does for our neighbors experiencing
homelessness in Washtenaw County.

Thanks to: Delphine Benard, Louis Benard, Ilene Beninson, Sandy Breck, Lara
Brown, Kate Burkhardt, Marcia Cameron, Carol Cramer, Susan David, Dee
Dishon, KT Doud, Audra Eddy, Barron Evans, Sandy Eyl, Diane Fead, Mike Fry,
Barb Gales, Candace Gilet, Amy Grant, Joe Griffith, Gwen Guthrie, Pat Herbst,
Carli Hildebrandt, Beth Hospadaruk, Laura Johnstone, Emmanouil Kioupakis,
Monica Kmetz Cochran, Eric Kramp, Mary Locey, Arika Lycan, Angela
Menegay, Kirsten Mogbo, Cathy Muha, Mike Muha, Quincy Northrup, Edward
Norton, Susan Randall, Pamela Reister, Kat Roemmich, Mark Sanderson, Mike
Schroer, Karl Sikkenga, Sandy Simon, Brandy Sinco, Elinore Sommerfeld, Mary
Lynn Stevens, Carey Swanson, Julie Tanguay, Phyllis Tera, Jane Theriault,
Spencer Thomas, and Cathy Whitaker.

Special thanks to the UUAA 7th grade class for leading Valentine's Day events
with children living at Alpha House.

mailto:hannah@uuaa.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW261LVh7EN17VVFxAmQJCHgSJQ-6tVhbj-DHxIevIYQQhEF4SozlJ46mAjakmNfXxhee01WuOsK270yBR0ZHak_Ga4m7NikNI_7h3WOiTp827UPwdw_CveXMVSPuBuLHYCSEw-q2H4Y4YkgxFUP1GMwxgU1HwppITYJg==&c=&ch=
mailto:alphahouse@uuaa.org


 Budget & Finance at UUAA * Answers to Your Questions

Ed Lynn Answers Your Financial Questions

I promised at the Congregational Meeting in January that I would answer
financial questions that you emailed me. Here are the questions I received along
with the answers.

What is in Worship and Music Expenses ($23,172 in 2019)?
About one third of this is for guest performers. About half of the total can be
divided roughly equally for supplies (e.g., sheet music for a large choir), guests
in the pulpit, and music conferences and workshops. Most of the rest is for piano
tuning and equipment.

What does Other Employee-Related Expenses ($48,969) include?
Most (60%) of this is professional expense (10% of salary for ministers and
lower amounts for other employees), 19% is for employee and volunteer
recognition (e.g., traditional Christmas Eve dinner for choir and volunteers), 14%
was for the installation of Rev. Manish, and the remainder is our Workers
Compensation assessment.

What is included in Fundraising ($42,588) and Other Income ($16,334)?
Fundraising is primarily the auction (72%) and the scrip program (20%), with
coffee and book sales the remainder.

Other Income is primarily money thrown in the donation baskets during Sunday
coffee hour (65%), with the rest being memorial and tribute gifts (24%) and
other odds and ends. For example, last year we received a notice about a class
action suit against a firm sending junk faxes. I filled out the short web
application, and received a $1,000 check, which was booked in Other Income.

What is the policy for bequest income?
One third of any bequest is used to prepay the mortgage principal, another third
is used for capital expenses, and the last third is used at the Board's discretion,
which in the last five years has also been for capital expenses.

What is the status of our mortgage?
After the last Comprehensive Campaign, we refinanced with a five-year
commercial mortgage of $1,280,000 at 3.84%. As of February 20, 2020, we
have paid down the principal to $997,856, a $282,144 reduction in less than
four years. The principal should be slightly below $900,000 at maturity in May,
2021.  

If you have other financial questions, please email Ed Lynn at ed@uuaa.org.

 

 UUAA Policy Updates

Staff has been reviewing and updating UUAA Operating Policies. 

The latest updated policies can be viewed by clicking on the following links.

mailto:ed@uuaa.org


Animals on Premises Policy

Communications Policy

Klein Lecture Fund Policy

Kinney Music Fund Policy

Ministerial Discretionary Fund Policy
 
Resource Use Policy

 Sharing the Collection

Your Contributions Make a Difference!

The Sharing the Collection Committee is happy to share the
good news: On February 2, we raised $2,577 for Peace
Neighborhood Center. 

Mark your calendar for these upcoming collections:

March 8, to benefit SafeHouse Center.
April 5, to benefit Unitarian Universalist Service Committee (UUSC)

Are you not able to attend services on the Sunday of Sharing the Collection?
You can mail a check to UUAA, noting "Sharing the Collection" in the memo line.

For more information about what we do on the Sharing the Collection
Committee, please check our page at  uuaa.org/sharingthecollection to see a list
of all of our upcoming 2020 recipients.

Please contact sharecollection@uuaa.org with any questions or suggestions.

The Sharing the Collection Committee: Bob Dinan, Jan Duncan, Casey
Jackson, Glenn Kime, Fran Lyman, Jim Marks, Mary Phelps, Kate Warner
 

 Social Justice Council

The Social Justice Council (SJC) welcomes David Kohn to our
membership. David joined the SJC this week for his first meeting
and has agreed to be treasurer. The council is seeking two
additional members at this time. We support the 20-plus social
justice groups in this congregation in their efforts to provide our
community with an awareness, education, and commitment
toward making our community and our world a safer and more

peaceful place. Please contact us for more information and plan to come to our
roundtable discussion on engagement and leadership on Tuesday, April 28.
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW261LVh7EN17VVYt2gEyZqQP2bNrNUnX4OFkL4OmE9KFXpGuyshf7_CosiVLOuaJKhCGnLSSQkofzplavlUmq54TB-TkXhFlQC5VpVcZ6l1MIzdWA2I4dQz-MvRxgUnxlf-eReHB0q6vz1CFmfzy7fpbgW0z9K83Zd7H5YpVreTCcU1-GVhhr5p2rT4gpDDw60drrMOtKw-dzsTefIwgrBIbiZ1TnIrSSX1FpU-BRPYYnzlThWIe3kYxw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW261LVh7EN17VVlPvsP5OISxMdtienqAbqnnpbF5TFMMJYeLEnCmu19qctZR1sNvdAXl2GEwiIOsRpDBxR35Kx3EWWGLowMHgaJGHrgTZrhjQAuHU0XYS44L-VDAmn4YhGPTPb_cqn1OdjC_f-aguC824MgoOt5YjaDRiBxKhordEwnl43JONjmhBo1OqB93taD7zvF8LRNqZNNzPKWb-J3MEvLx8-GWrQ9esctLRckM4G8xH8n4H2BVWVyzZ9YSvQNg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW261LVh7EN17VVNPGEUEcLZgNYpX5N32MgW-zmjrnpCqs-6OSylp0L50UE_ONqVS1MeoHvgVbHW2F4TuVqcFJAe8ob5n_p5W9V5VqStQHxUsuCaX1MdO-LYnIlnp9RH_TpuGTPqirkSFFQHn2RMU8c3tY=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26wS26FFWweigY3hRRRazIfgVFqB7ZTWqyFxHgQFXwlAN8Wqgth3xhkDtiWp0uCiI_frJi8VMizeqzqts4qVCd3lMEEPhptq5pLgafu0pyt5WKmpVdi60SNbHML46qocA4mky1f487vmK&c=&ch=
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KM4rqoOV8RWMf36zk6F_G1TEe1u6ViHUS05FieTvCKy83Y1V2WW26z3p7joMLOHVi_FH8-N2KrppOs2m1UecAdGAmJEP5JOMu7_OmOxO7S3Yc9qCycLVAy6aSD6aASg-PSA6tc6A7lwWwcmEbCl4zW6w9KJgOuiHRLDhcQIYSyQ8DcY-6fCNrzL1HBvaSPbtIrjbCP6eePIufZ0lakBzJeaDMj98yjdKYTyd0dmQz7A=&c=&ch=
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Questions? Contact Carolyn Madden at cgmadden@gmail.com or Connie
McGuire at cmcguire@umich.edu,interim co-chairs of the Social Justice Council.
Sally Preston, SJC Chair, is away until the end of March.

 Unitarian Universalist Service Committee (UUSC)

The UUSC.org website gives us a rich understanding
of the work of the organization in human rights
advocacy. We need to stay informed, speak out, and
contribute financially to strengthen their work and that

of their partner organizations.

Partner organization No More Deaths, founded by members of the UU church of
Tucson and supported by UUSC, carried water into Cabeza Prieta National
Wildlife refuge in an attempt to help migrants get through this very dangerous
area alive. They were arrested for violating refuge regulations. After years of
litigation, Scott Warren was acquitted last November. Last month, criminal
convictions of four other members of No More Deaths were overturned based
on the argument that the government had violated their religious freedom rights.

A second issue covered on the website is the administration's Remain in Mexico
Program (also called the Migrant Protection Program), in which those turned
back at the border await immigration hearings in Mexico. In fact, it places nearly
60,000 people (including 16,000 children) in grave danger, creates a territory
where they face incredible hardship, and provides little to no opportunity to be
heard. Hit the contact button at the bottom of the article and BE HEARD for
them.

Questions? Contact Quincy Northrup at qnorthrup@gmail.com.

Our Newest Members

 Sy Ali

Sy Ali is a published poet currently studying International
Affairs - Spanish while balancing a passion for audio
production and teaching Astrology. Raised Muslim, Sy is
excited to join the congregation and learn about different
faiths and backgrounds. 

 Carolynne Jarvis & Bud Slining

Carolynne
I raised my two sons alone after my then husband returned
from Vietnam and left. Bud Slining and I met about 15 years
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after that, marrying a year later. I have a B.S. (psychology)
and an MSW from MSU and have worked in Child
Protection, specializing in sexual abuse cases. I went on to
run a CMH family sexual abuse treatment program and later
led a statewide association of children's service agencies.
Subsequently I directed a hospice in Lansing, joining it when
they had three employees, going on to a gun violence
prevention program from that.

We are retired, settling here in Ypsilanti three months ago, after having been full
time RVers for three years. My two sons and their families and Bud's daughter
are all within easy visiting distance.

Bud
I am retired. I spent the last half of my career as a public health advisor with
CDC. I worked in STD control in South Bronx, mid-Manhattan, Hollywood, East
L.A., and Birmingham, AL. I developed one of the first AIDs counseling
programs (Houston). My second career was as a secondary math teacher in
alternative education (Lansing).

I'm a reader, an incorrigible book collector, a grandfather (best of all possible
jobs), and a political junky.

 Becoming a Member



 

Office and Building News

 Publication Deadlines 

Weekly Bulletin Deadline
Wednesdays at 5:00pm
Submissions should be sent as an attachment in Word format and limited to 90
words or fewer. Send submissions to bulletin@uuaa.org. 

April Newsletter Deadline
Saturday, March 21 at 9:00am 
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All submissions should be sent as an attachment in Word format and limited to
300 words or fewer. Send submissions to newsletter@uuaa.org.
 
Questions? Contact Welcome Ministries Coordinator Hannah Hotchkiss at
hannah@uuaa.org.

 Change of Contact Information?

If you have had a change in name, residence, email address, or phone number
over the past year and would like to update your information with UUAA, use
this link or email Welcome Ministries Coordinator Hannah Hotchkiss at
hannah@uuaa.org.

 Two-Service-Season Hours * Sunday, September 8 - Sunday, May 24

Sunday | 8:30am-4:00pm
Monday-Thursday | 9:00am-9:00pm
1st & 3rd Friday | 5:00pm-9:00pm
Other Fridays | Closed
Saturday | 9:00am-4:00pm
 
Office: Monday-Thursday | 9:00am-5:00pm  

First Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Ann Arbor | office@uuaa.org | 734-665-6158 | wwwuuaa.org

See what's happening on our social sites:
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